
 
· Agreed to negotiate further with Lake Holiday LLC on the right of first refusal for LHCC owned lots, and the sale/exchange   
         of lots for work on the clubhouse.  
 
· Approved in concept to move ahead with exploring a Community Development Authority for the purpose of getting bond       
        money for infrastructure improvements. 
 
· Scheduled a Master Planning Task Force meeting for Saturday, March 13 at 10 a.m. 
 
The Architectural Committee is looking for persons to supplement the work of the committee in reviewing construction sites when 
the workload is heavy.  If you have a background in architecture, landscape design, or engineering, and could devote some time 
to assisting the committee, as needed for new construction site review, please contact Chuck James at 888-4655. The only 
requirement of the work would be to become familiar with the Initial Construction Guidelines and have an interest in working with 
lot owners in getting started on their homes. This work is a good opportunity to serve your community without having to make the 
commitment to committee membership. 
 

The President's Report 
February 2004 

 
February Ice Storm: 
First, I want to express my appreciation to all those property owners who actively looked out for their neighbors during the recent 
power outage.  I have heard of numerous gestures of caring and compassion.  This is what community is about.  Thanks!  The 
ice storm we experienced earlier this month tested not only the public utilities but also our ability to respond as a community to 
meet the various issues that resulted from a massive power failure.  We are working diligently to review and approve an 
Emergency Response System for The Summit.  A first draft of the plan will be considered as part of the February 24 Board 
meeting.  Jim Traynor, Board Member-at-Large has been providing the leadership for this project.  The final plan will significantly 
improve our ability to respond to community emergency situations and will ultimately improve the communication with property 
owners and public officials. 
Another History Lesson  The Summit Golf Course: 
As a follow-up to a history article last month written by Dolores Smith, Board Member-at-Large, Dolores has written another 
history of The Summit Golf Course.  This report is provided as an addendum to the President's Report this month.  We hope 
these brief reviews of history will help property owners better understand our past.  Thanks again, Dolores!  A history of the Lake 
Holiday Estates Utility Company is under development. 
Update  Frederick County Sanitation Authority: 
The feasibility study authorized by the Frederick County Board of Supervisors to review the water and sewer service of Lake 
Holiday Estates Utility Company (LHEUC) is proceeding.  They will not have a report for the Lake Holiday Country Club (LHCC) 
Board of Directors and LHEUC Board until after their Board meeting on March 23, 2004. 
Financial Management Task Force Projects: 
There are a number of issues that have been referred to the FMTF for review and subsequent recommendations to the LHCC 
Board. These include: 
1. The Vice President and President have been in dialogue with the Virginia Municipal League/Virginia Association of 
Counties (VML/VaCo) related to a potential bond opportunity for funding infrastructure improvements in LHCC.  The meetings so 
far have been very supportive and promising.  We have asked the FMTF to develop a 10-year financial pro forma based on the 
projected growth scenarios provided by Lake Holiday, LLC.  This could provide a significant opportunity for funding capital 
projects within LHCC.  My appreciation is extended to Chris Allison for all the leadership work on this project.  Chris and I have 
met with Gary Dove, our representative to the Frederick County Board of Supervisors to seek his support for establishing a 
Community Development Authority.  The FMTF has been asked to develop this project further with Frederick County officials and 
provide a recommendation to the LHCC Board of Directors.  We have requested a recommendation from FMTF by the April 
meeting. 
2. The FMTF has been asked to review the current balance sheets for LHCC and LHEUC related to the LHCC asset value 
for LHEUC and the LHEUC balance sheet related to the current booked LHEUC liability to LHCC.  The external auditors have 
asked the Board to consider an adjustment to the balance sheets for both LHCC and LHEUC.  We anticipate a recommendation 
from the FMTF by May. 
3. The expenditure by LHEUC for water and sewer expansion work in 2003 will be reviewed by the FMTF to determine how 
much of that cost should be reimbursed by LHCC.  The Board has reviewed Resolution 2004-1 and will be asked to approve the 
resolution on February 24.  This resolution defines the scope of financial responsibility for LHCC and LHEUC.  In summary, 
LHEUC is responsible for operation and maintenance of the water and sewer system and LHCC is responsible for expansion of 
the water and sewer system.   The LHCC Board, in collaboration with G. W. Clifford and Associates, our engineering consultant 
and Juan Cardenas, our legal counsel for real estate issues, will serve to interact with Lake Holiday, LLC related to water and 
sewer expansion issues. 
4. The FMTF has been asked to develop a scope of work and solicit requests for proposals from local CPA firms for the 
purpose of conducting our annual external audit of both LHCC and LHEUC financial records. These auditors will replace the 
currently engaged auditors.  We are asking for this work to be completed by May or June 2004. 
5. The FMTF, in collaboration with the General Manager will be evaluating the future accounting services.  They have been 
asked to review three different scenarios and develop a cost analysis for each: 

a. Continue the accounting function as currently provided by CMC 
b. Move the accounting function into the management office 
c. Contract with a local accounting firm for these services 

We have asked for this work to be completed and a recommendation to the Board by the end of April. 
As you can see the scope of work for the FMTF is large and is significant related to our future costs of doing business, which are 
directly related to the costs borne by property owners through assessments.  I am asking the FMTF to work diligently as stewards 
of our community resources to provide the best possible recommendations for Board consideration.  If you know of anyone who 
has expertise in accounting practices or financial management we would welcome them submitting a letter of interest to serve on 
this important Task Force.  Interested candidates should write to the Management Office, Attention:  Frank Heisey, President. 
E-1 Grinder Pump Policy: 
A joint Task Force composed of members from the LHEUC and LHCC Boards of Directors is developing an E-1 Grinder Pump 
Policy for consideration by the LHCC Board of Directors.  E-1 Grinder Pumps are pumps that move sewage from a home at a low 
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elevation to a higher elevation for connection to the sewer main.  We have engaged legal counsel to guide this process and 
anticipate a recommendation to the LHCC Board in March.  Kris Tierney has been chairing this Task Force and I extend my 
thanks to him for this work. 
Lake Holiday, LLC Issues: 
We have been actively working through our attorney, Juan Cardenas, to provide feedback for the revised conditions for a 
Development Agreement between LHCC and the developer, Lake Holiday, LLC.  We have made significant progress and 
anticipate a revised Development Agreement in the next few weeks.  A task force chaired by Chris Allison, Vice President, has 
been diligently reviewing the revised Declaration for The Summit and will be making recommendations for Board consideration in 
the next few weeks.  We will then communicate this information through our attorney to Lake Holiday, LLC. 
Development of New Sections: 
Lake Holiday, LLC has provided us with drawings for Section 10 located off of Masters Drive.  Section 10 will include 115 new 
lots and will have 6 lots with E-1 grinder pumps for sewage.  The Lake Holiday, LLC goal is to begin marketing these lots by the 
fall of 2004.  Drawings for Section 10 are now available.  The President of LHEUC, Charles F. Brewer, and I have agreed on the 
following plan for distribution of copies of the site drawings: 
1. A copy of all new section site drawings will be distributed as follows: 

a. Management Office- archive copy 
b. LHEUC Board  
c. G. W. Clifford and Associates 
d. LHCC Board 
e. Architectural Committee 
f. Roads Task Force 

2. The General Manager will be responsible for the copy distribution and for archiving a master copy of all site drawings. 
The Presidents of LHCC and LHEUC have also been engaged in dialogue with the Lake Holiday, LLC site engineer and our site 
engineer related to Section 9 development issues.  More information will be communicated on this as the particulars become 
available.  In this meeting we have restated our position that we will not approve any new areas being developed and connected 
to our water and sewer system until we have a fully negotiated Development Agreement. 
Resignation: 
Tom Wallace has resigned as Treasurer and Chairperson of the Financial Management Task Force (FMTF).  The LHCC board 
will be asked to appoint a new Treasurer and Chairperson for the FMTF as part of the agenda on February 24, 2004. 
 
Again, thanks for your support.  Please do not hesitate to communicate directly with me should you have issues that need our 
attention.  My email address is fhlhcc@aol.com. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
M. Frank Heisey 
President 
 

A HISTORY OF THE SUMMIT GOLF COURSE 
 

The developers of the first nine holes of the Summit Golf Course were Donald Lee Bayliss, Carl Eugene Bayliss, and Lon 
Harold Moss.  A newspaper article, which appeared in the Northern Virginia Daily on September 1, 1971, states, "A design and 
construction contract for the first nine holes of the planned 18-hole golf course has been awarded to Richard Watson, golf course 
architect, of Lincoln, Nebraska." 

These nine holes of the golf course remained the property of the developers operating under the name of Lake Holiday 
Estates, Inc., until July 21, 1977, when a foreclosure sale was held in front of the Frederick County Courthouse.  The highest 
bidder at that sale was Independence Mortgage Trust, and all of the property at the    Summit owned by Lake Holiday Estates, 
Inc.--including the golf course--was deeded to IMT on August 21, 1977.   

Following the foreclosure sale to Independence Mortgage Trust, the property owners association oversaw the management 
of the golf course as well as the maintenance of the common areas and amenities, and IMT paid LHCC approximately $5,000 per 
month to maintain and manage those facilities.  However, in 1981, IMT advised LHCC that it would no longer pay monthly fees 
for this purpose.  As a result LHCC filed a lawsuit against IMT, which resulted in a Release and Settlement Agreement on June 1, 
1984.  One of the provisions of that Agreement was that LHCC be given a deed for the first nine holes of the golf course and an 
option with regard to the second nine holes. 

By Deed dated December 31, 1984, and recorded in Deed Book 590, at Page 547, Independence Land and Capital, Inc. 
(successor in interest to IMT Properties, Inc.) conveyed to LHCC the two parcels comprising a nine-hole golf course, containing 
67.8 and 38.0 acres.  By Option Agreement dated December 31, 1984, and recorded in Deed Book 590, at Page 540, 
Independence Land and Capital, Inc., agreed that LHCC would be conveyed 101.25 acres, providing LHCC comes up with a 
definitive plan for the development of the second nine holes of the golf course within one year and that all work on said golf 
course be completed within four years. 

A Special Meeting of the members of Lake Holiday Country Club, Inc. was held at the Lee Jackson Best Western Inn and 
Restaurant on February 9, 1985, at 2:00 P. M.  The notice of the meeting stated it was for the purposes of  (1) to elect a Board of 
Directors; (2) to consider the approval of a Release and Settlement Agreement settling the litigation involved in the case of Lake 
Holiday Country Club, Inc., v. Independence Land and Capital, Inc., pending in the United States District Court for the Western 
District of Virginia, which settlement agreement has been previously approved by the Board of Directors of Lake Holiday Country 
Club, Inc., a copy of which is available at the office of the corporation; and (3) to transact such other business as may properly 
come before the meeting.  At that Special Meeting Jack Ireland, Chairman of the Golf Committee, made a report about the golf 
course as follows:  "Mr. Ireland went on to state that there has been a lot of conversation about the second nine holes for the 
course.  The Trust is willing to give us approximately 100 acres for the second nine holes as well as the existing nine holes 
enabling us to have an eighteen hole course.  The contingency being that we must present a plan to them within a year showing 
the lay out of the course, the means of financing the building of it, and a way of constructing the second nine holes.  The course 
is to be completed within 3 years at which time The Trust will deed the land with the new nine holes completed to the Country 
Club.  None of the yearly assessments will be used towards the building of the 18 hole course, and the completion of it will 
enhance the value of property at The Summit."  It would later be contended that the approval of the Release and Settlement 
Agreement at this meeting approved the plans for the golf course, which followed.  (See the minutes of the Board of Directors 
meeting on September 7, 1985.) 
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